
 

Monthly RCCAC Meeting, September 7, 2022 

 

 Meeting was started with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 There were no ‘under the weather’ members reported. 

 New members:  Jim Lew who owns a ’67 T-bird 

 September Birthdays: those present were Chuck, Harry, and Tina 

 Minutes from last month had a motion and seconded to accept the August minutes as 

printed on the RCCAC web site, all were in favor. 

 Treasurer’s Report:     Club acct. starting balance          $4,185.15 

50/50                          +26.00 

Club insurance       -$755.00 

Ending balance    $3,356.15 

 

Show acct.  starting balance      $4,104.39 

                    Car Show entries      +$4,243.00 

                Membership banner          -$74.87    

               Registration supplies          -$24.48      

                             Show T-shirts       -$865.00 

                       Ending balance        $7,382.54 

         There was a motion and seconded to accept the treasurer’s report, all were in favor. 

 Deb Schwalm reported that the Club Face Book page will now accept any members 

information or post by clicking on “Create Post”. 

 

 Car Show 

o The Worker Bee yellow T-shirts can be ordered through Bev Tozi. All members 

working the show must wear a Worker Bee shirt (free to members). 

o Car Show registrations for members ($25) must be paid by September 25th or the 

price goes up to $35. 

o Car Show meeting next Tuesday, September 13th. 

o Club insurance for the car show covers the use of Green Valley Park and Julia Randall 

School’s parking lot. 

o There are 6 car shows in the Valley with the same date as our show. 

o Tim Deegan sent out an email about our car show to 1800 addresses. 

 



 Club Activities 

o Fall BBQ is Saturday, September 24th at Bob and Marilyn Bennett’s car museum in 

Pine at noon. 

 A vote for the type of meat to have was proposed: Mexican, Thai, Sub 

sandwiches, Sloppy Joes, or hot dogs.  Sloppy Joes and hot dogs were voted 

in. Tim Walgren said he would make the Sloppy Joes and Tina Dychowski said 

she’d get the buns for both. 

o We are doing a ‘Show n Shine’ each Tuesday in September from 11:00 – noon at the 

Powell Place. Frank Schaefer and Mary Cailey did the first one om the 6th, which 

ended at 11:30. Russ Kirkpatrick volunteered to be at the one on September 20th. 

The other dates are filled. We were asked to bring only 2 cars each Tuesday. 

o Sunday, September 11th there is a car show from 9 am – 2 pm, at the Sawmill Plaza 

put on by the Camaro and Firebird Club. Proceeds go to the northern AZ dog rescue. 

o Our Annual Christmas Party will be a luncheon on Wednesday, December 7th at the 

Payson Golf Course where we had it last year. 

 

 Vets to Lunch 

o Sam Schwalm is once again organizing “The Vets to Lunch” this year. It will be on 

Friday, November 11th.  A Flag Ceremony is taking place at the War Memorial in 

Green Valley Park from 11:00 – 12 noon following the High School event. Sam 

asked if we wanted to be part of the Flag Ceremony which would mean we drive 

the Vets to the Flag ceremony from the H.S., and then take the Vets over to the 

casino for lunch.  The members want to do what we’ve been doing for the past 

several years which is take the Vets to the casino following the H.S. event. 

 

 Hospitality Booth 

o Kathy Kirkpatrick is the Chair of the Hospitality Booth. She passed around a sign-

up sheet for those who want to work at the H.B. during the car show. She also 

asked for gifts to add to the baskets. She has plenty of baskets (empty). 

 

 Old Business 

o Tires and Tacos is September 17 from 3 – 5 pm. 

 

 New Business 

o The 2023 Board nomination list which was emailed to each member to fill out 

and submit is not working. Paul R. will consult with Steve Fowler. 



 

 Tech Tip 

o John Cailey’s tech tip explained the differences among different types of 

washers.  Why use a washer?  Because it spreads the load. 

o Type A washers are common washers used for non-stress or general purpose use 

areas. 

o Type B washers, ASE grade 8 washers are used for higher loads such as engine 

applications, A/C, compressors, etc. 

 Grade 8 washers are thicker and have a gold hue to them. 

 

 John Zilisch brought in a couple of jackets Janet used to wear for anyone who would like 

them. 

 

 How ‘bout a Joke - Larry Bertram told  good one. 

 

 

 50 / 50 was won by Al Isham with $46.00. 

 

 Motion and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 7:35. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 


